
Coastal Carolina University Coastal Carolina University 

CCU Digital Commons CCU Digital Commons 

Coastal Carolina College This Week CCU Newsletters 

3-9-1987 

Coastal Carolina College This Week, March 9, 1987 Coastal Carolina College This Week, March 9, 1987 

USC Coastal Carolina College 

Coastal Carolina University 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the History Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
USC Coastal Carolina College and Coastal Carolina University, "Coastal Carolina College This Week, 
March 9, 1987" (1987). Coastal Carolina College This Week. 298. 
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/298 

This Periodical is brought to you for free and open access by the CCU Newsletters at CCU Digital Commons. It has 
been accepted for inclusion in Coastal Carolina College This Week by an authorized administrator of CCU Digital 
Commons. For more information, please contact commons@coastal.edu. 

https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/ccu-newsletters
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F298&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F298&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/489?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F298&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.coastal.edu/this-week/298?utm_source=digitalcommons.coastal.edu%2Fthis-week%2F298&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:commons@coastal.edu


I 

VOL. 5 NO. 161 MARCH 9, 1987 

FOUNDERS DAY TO BE HELD 
MARCH 16 

Faculty, staff, and students are 
encouraged to attend the Founders 
Day Convocation, Monday, March 16 
at 11:45 a.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. Lt. Governor Nick 
Theodore and President Holderman 
are the featured speakers. This 
year the "Founders Medallion" will 
be presented to 21 founders and 
past chancellors in recognition of 
their contributions to Coastal 
Carolina College. 

GEORGE C. ROGERS 
NOMINATIONS 

The Student Affairs Committ e 
invites nominations for the George 
c. Rogers Service Award to be 
presented at the annual Honors 
Convocation April 23, 1987. The 
student eligibility requirements 
for this award are as follows: 
they must be seniors in good 
academic standing, must have 
distinguished themselves in 
conspicuous service to the campus, 
must be significantly involved in 
campus organizations, groups and 
activities; must have held a 
leadership role in one or more 
campus organization or service, and 
must have contributed to the 
quality of campus life. 

Faculty, staff, and students are 
invited to nominate individuals by 
sending a nomination form signed by 
both the candidate and nominator to 
the Student Affairs Committee, 
Student Center, Room 206, no later 
than 5:00 p.m. on Monday, March 16. 
The Student Affairs Committee will 
examine and consider all candi­
dates, develop a campus ballot, and 
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administer a campus-wide vote for 
the recipient of this prestigious 
award. Questions concerning this 
award should be directed to the 
Office of the Dean of Student 
Development, ext. 2300. 

GREAT CAROLINA SHOOTOUT SET 
FOR MARCH 21-22 

"The Great Carolina Shootout" 
soccer tournament will be held 
March 21-22 at the Coastal Soccer 
Stadium. on Saturday, South 
Carolina meets Virginia at 5:30 
p.m. and Coastal Carolina meets 
Clemson at 7:30 p.m. Sunday 
matches start at 2 p.m. with 
Coastal Carolina vs. Virginia 
followed by Clemson and South 
Carolina at 4 p.m. 

The tournament is sponsored by the 
Grand Strand Soccer League and 
Coastal Carolina College Athletic 
Department. For ticket 
information, phone ext. 2820 or 
2824. 

ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AWARD 
NOMINATIONS 

The Student Affairs Committee is 
sending out to all eligible 
students a letter inviting their 
self-nomination for consideration 
for the college's Academic 
Excellence Award. This award will 
be presented at the annual Honors 
Convocation on April 23, 1987. 
Students eligible for the Academic 
Excellence Award must satisfy the 
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following criteria: they must be a 
graduating senior, have accumulated 
a 3.5 GPR or above, and have 
submitted a completed and signed 
nomination form for the award. A 
faculty member must also sign the 
form certifying academic excellence 
as reflected by a "discipline­
related activity." 

students who fulfill the criteria, 
but do not receive a letter from 
the student Affairs Committee 
should contact the student 
Development Office, ext. 2300, or 
stop in Student Center room 206-D 
for an application. The deadline 
for receiving the applications is 
Monday, March 16 at 5:00 p.m. Any 
questions regarding this award 
should be directed to the Office of 
the Dean of Student Development. 

-~ WEUBESS PROGRAM 
~.,, FOR FACULTY AHD STAPP 

Nutrition Seminar 
Topic: Reducing Cholesterol and 

Fad Dieting 
-Tuesday, March 17 1-2 p.m. 
-Wednesday, March 18 4:30-5:30 p.m. 
WBB room 114. 

Fitness Seminar 
-Begins week of March 23, 1987. 

Low-Impact Aerobics 
-Free for faculty, staff, and 
students. 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 10-11 a.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Non-Impact Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 11:30 a.m. -
12:30 p.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Intermediate Aerobics 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 5:15-6:30 p.m. 
WBB room 162. 

Wellness Swim 
-Tuesdays & Thursdays 3 - 4 p.m. 
Pool. 

Walking Group 
-Mon., Wed., Fri. 12 - 12:45 p.m. 

Please register for the aerobics 
classes at the P.E. Center front 
desk (NO CHARGE). 

LECTURES SCHEDULED FOR 
BUSINESS WEEK 

The School of Business 
Administration, as part of its 
Business Week activities, will 
sponsor the following lectures in 
Wheelwright Auditorium.· These 
lectures are open to the campus 
community and the general public. 
If you have a class that would 
benefit from the presentations, 
they would be most welcome, but 
please inform the Dean's office of 
the School of Business Administra­
tion to assist them in their 
planning. 

Monday, March 23 - 11:30 a.m. 
Mr. Jeremy Refkin 

Author and Lecturer 
Topic: Business Ethics 

Tuesday, March 24 - 11:30 a.m. 
Ms. Suzanne Sartelle 

Public Relations Director 
Myrtle Beach Chamber of Commerce 

Topic: Tourism and Business 

Thursday, March 26 - 10:00 a.m. 
Mr. Mike Mozingo 

Corporate Communications Manager 
Food Lion Corporation 

Topic: Food Lion: Succeeding 
with Simplicity 

Friday, March 27 - 9:30 a.m. 
Mr. Don McQuire 

Vice President, Public Affairs 
Piedmont Airlines 

Topic: Can We Talk ... Piedmont 

KIMBEL LIBRARY CONTINUES RESEARCH 
CLINICS FOR COASTAL STUDENTS 

Faculty members are requested to 
remind their students of the 
following: 

Kimbel Library is continuing its 
research clinics through March 27. 
These are thirty-minute, individual 
appointments for students who would 
like special assistance in learning 
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how to conduct library research for 
a specific term paper or other 
research assignment. To make an 
appointment, students should stop 
by the library's information desk 
or reference office. 

Faculty are reminded that these 
"clinics" are not intended to take 
the place of group library 
instruction. Faculty members who 
wish to schedule a class library 
tour or visit from a librarian 
should call Mary Bull, ext. 2404. 

LIBRARY REVISES HOURS 
DURING SPRING BREAK 

Kimbel Library will observe the 
following hours during spring 
break: 
*Monday-Friday, March 9-13 8 a.m. 

- 5 p.m. 
*Sat., March 14 12 noon - 4 p.m. 
*Sunday, March 15 2 - 9 p.m. 

STATISTICS PACKAGE AVAILABLE FOR PC 

Coastal's Computer Services has 
obtained a site license for the 
statistical/data management program 
BASS. The program is source code 
compatible to SAS, and has most of 
the procedures available in the 
Base SAS product. BASS has chosen 
Coastal as a beta test site for 
several new products it will be 
marketing soon, including an 
advanced statistics module very 
similar to the SAS/STAT product. 
This makes it ideal for use with 
the micros available in the labs on 
campus. A copy of the program can 
be obtained through CSD for $10. 
Manuals are also available for 
$14.95. For more details, contact 
Marvin Marozas at ext. 2077. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o ,l)r. Don W. Beken, assistant 
professor of math and computer 
science, and Dr. John Mooningham, 
associate professor of math, served 
as judges for the Mathcounts 
Contest, sponsored by the South 

Ca!olina Society of Professional 
Engineers. The contest is for 
grades six through eight. Paul 
Muller, a Coastal student, also 
attended. 

JOHN LOTZ TO SPEAK AT FCA MEETING 

John Lotz, assistant athletic 
director at the University of North 
Carolina will be the guest speaker 
at The Horry County Adult Chapter 
of the Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes meeting on Monday, March· 
9th, 7 p.m. at Western Steer Steak 
House, Garden City. For eight 
years, Lotz has been top assistant 
to Dean Smith. The Adolph Rupp 
Award and FCA_National Coa~ of the 
Year are among the awards he has 
received. 

Coastal Carolina's Women's 
Basketball Coach Gina Markland will 
also speak during the program. 
Dinner is dutch, and the program is 
open to the public. For more 
information, contact Ed Cerny. 
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